MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT TOWN BOARD MEETING

February 10, 2009

Supervisor Mike Roberts called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, February 10, 2009.  

Board members present were Mike Roberts, Denny Richardson, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore.  Brad Anderson arrived at 7:55. Also present was Leroy Kralewski.

Regular monthly minutes were read from the January meeting.  Mike Roberts made a motion to accept the minutes and Denny Richardson seconded it.

Treasurer’s report for January was read; balance on hand was $196,090.95.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the report and Mike Roberts seconded it.  The C.D. for the Little Plum Cemetery Perpetual Care Account will mature on March 3, 2009.  Mike Roberts made a motion to renew the C.D. and Denny Richardson seconded.  There were unanimous.

Plan Commission Report:




The Plan Commission met on January 19, 2009 to discuss the remarks of the focus group.  Three of the focus group members were in attendance and most of the remainder had sent in remarks.  For the most part, the remarks were favorable but there were some concerns addressed that the Plan Commission will discuss at their February 24th meeting. 

Citizen’s Concerns:

Leroy Kralewski asked the Board how he could get a burning permit and a fireworks permit.  He was told that any Board member could issue a burning permit and that the Town Chairman issues fireworks permits. 

Road Update

There is a plugged culvert on Gates Hill.  

Audit Clerk/Treasurer Records

The Board audited the 2008 financial records of the clerk and treasurer

Bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for March 10, 2009, 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Plan Commission Report, Citizens Concerns and Road Reports and Building Inspector.

Mike Roberts made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.

Time 8:15 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk







